

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

December 11, 2020

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY2021 (Class B Education) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive

Grant for Lexington Center Corporation (LCC).

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY2021 (Class B Education) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Lexington Center Corporation (LCC) in the amount of \$35,000.00.

Purpose of Request

The purpose for the Town Branch Park (TBP) Education Grant is to generate engagement and education during the stormwater design phase. The project seeks to define TBP's role as innovative and vital infrastructure; create pathways to stewardship and advocacy for water quality and long term park support. The design team will prepare and share visuals, infographics, maps and illustrations / animations that help that help communicate the stormwater quality / quantity benefits of TBP to the community and through social media, TBP's website and other media sources. In addition, the project will incorporate engaging activities like the design forum and hands-on public involvement programs to include a stream clean-up event.

Project Cost in FY2021 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY2021 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$35,000.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_21 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Albright

